

3 May, 2024

Dear Valued Members,

Updates of the Club Outdoor Swimming Pool Maintenance Project

Since the comprehensive construction began in early February this year, we have completed approximately half of the progress for the Outdoor Swimming Pool's maintenance project. The completed tasks include the excavation of concrete and water pipe trenches, dismantling of existing pipes, and removing two infected trees inside the Outdoor Swimming Pool. In the upcoming phases, we will proceed according to the plan, which includes re-piping, installation of the Outdoor Swimming Pool deck and interior wall finishes, exterior finishes for the First Aid Station's walls and roof, as well as replanting two medium trees before the master project completion. Meanwhile, we will continue to closely monitor the project's progress and keep an eye on weather changes, aiming to expedite the construction process with minimal weather impact. Our goal is to complete the project within the second quarter of this year.

To keep members informed about the project's progress, relevant updates will be timely posted on the notice board located outside the Reading Lounge area at the Club's G/F Lobby for members' information. Additionally, members can also visit the Club's website to stay updated on the project's progress. We will showcase design concept renderings and material samples for the following facilities, and cordially invite members to provide valuable opinions:

Design Concept Rendering:

- Virtual scenes of the Outdoor Swimming Pool during daytime and nighttime.
- 2. Interior of the Men's and Women's Lavatories within the Outdoor Swimming Pool area.

Material Samples:

- 1. Samples for the Outdoor Swimming Pool wall tiles and waterline design.
- 2. Wall Color Samples of the Outdoor Swimming Pool Area.
- 3. Samples of floor and wall tiles for the Outdoor Swimming Pool Deck and Men's and Women's Lavatories. (Comply with Anti-Slip Standard)

Please click the below link for more information :

https://yycclub.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/Outdoor-Swimming-Pool-Updates-Design-and-Materials-2.pdf

The Club is aware that all members are eagerly anticipating the reopening of the Outdoor Swimming Pool for members' enjoyment. If you have any comments on the aforementioned design or sample, kindly share the feedback with us through the Club's suggestion form by **May 9, 2024**, or earlier. We appreciate the members' attention to the maintenance project of the Club's Outdoor Swimming Pool.

Should you have any enquiries, please feel free to contact us at 2397 4311.

Thank you for your kind attention!

Management Team
Yau Yat Chuen Garden City Club

